
 

Health and Disability Ethics Committees 
Ministry of Health 

133 Molesworth Street 
PO Box 5013 

Wellington  
0800 4 ETHICS 

hdecs@moh.govt.nz 

 

O - NTX/07/08/080 – Progress Report Approved – 12 April 2018 
 Page 1 of 2 

 
12 April 2018 
 
 
Associate Professor Trevor Sherwin  
Department of Ophthalmology 
Faculty of Medical and Health Sciences 
85, Park Road, Grefton 
Auckland 1023 
 
 
Dear Associate Professor Sherwin 
 
 

Re: Ethics ref: NTX/07/08/080/AM06 

 Study title: Corneal stem cell implants for tissue repair 

 
 
This letter is to confirm approval of the annual progress report for this study, reviewed by 
the Chairperson of the Northern A Health and Disability Ethics Committee on 23 March 
2018. Existing approval remains valid. 
 
Your next progress report is due by 12 February 2019.  
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact us for further information.   
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Dr Brian Fergus 
Chairperson 
Northern A Health and Disability Ethics Committee 
 
 
Encl: appendix A: documents submitted 



O - NTX/07/08/080 – Progress Report Approved – 12 April 2018 

 
 

Appendix A 
Documents submitted and approved 
 

 Document  Version  Date  

Post Approval Form  1 - 

  
 
 
 


